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Our Ref: SSD-9692-PA-24
Richard Arkell
Head of Operations
Meriden School
10-12 Redmyre Road,
STRATHFIELD, NSW  2135

Attn: Ms. Robin Merrick (robin.merrick@ctpg.com.au)

15/08/2022

Dear Mr. Arkell,
Alterations and Additions to Meriden School (SSD-9692)

Stage 2 Construction Environmental Management Plan & Sub-plans, 
Conditions C12-C18

I refer to Stage 2 Construction Environmental Management Plan (CEMP) & supporting
Sub-plans submitted to the Planning Secretary in accordance with condition C12, Schedule 2 of
the project Development Consent for the Meriden School (SSD-9692). I acknowledge and thank
you for your response to the Department’s review comments, and request for additional
information.

I note that the CEMP was reviewed by the Applicant, and no issues were raised. I also note that
Stage 2 works have now been completed.

Accordingly, I acknowledge receipt of Stage 2 Construction Environmental Management Plan &
Sub-plans for our information under condition C12 of SSD-9692.

Please note that if there is any inconsistency between the CEMP & Sub-plans and the
conditions of consent, then the requirements of the conditions of consent will prevail.

Please ensure that the CEMP & Sub-plans are placed on the project website at the earliest
convenience.

If you have any questions, please contact Hala Fua, who can be contacted at
hala.fua@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Shiraz Ahmed
Team Leader - Social Projects
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Secretary
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